15 May 2005

Mr Thabo Leshilo
The Editor
Sowetan

Fax: 011 474 8834/474 8777

leshilot@sowetan.co.za
Dear Sir

Re: Letter to the Editor

Your paper on Friday rejected my criticism of tabloid journalism, and argued that Sowetan does indeed carry serious stories that help people make sense of their worlds. That is a fact, and one that is to your credit. 
But to hype up your story, you trivialised the criticism of tabloidism by calling me a “nutty professor”. Further, the article invented the following information: that “by association” I had attacked Sowetan. Lastly, you told your readers: “he insists he knows what you should read in Sowetan”. All this is pure fiction: I have never held this position about Sowetan. 
Your paper’s history requires that your journalism does get taken seriously. Therefore, please stick to facts, and leave the fiction to the tabloids.
Prof Guy Berger

Head of School of Journalism and Media Studies
Rhodes University

